
Year 9 

Newsletter – Autumn Half-Term 2 

Myself and Mrs Swankie want to start by congratulating all of our students on 
completing their first term of Year 9 in what has been a strange and challenging 
year. 

We have spoken about this a lot and wish to reiterate how impressed we have 
been by the resilience and adaptability shown by the students. We recently held a 
celebration assembly and I would like to use this newsletter to pass on the 
students who won awards or were highlighted in the assembly. Please pass on 
our praise and feel free to follow up with a reward at home. 

100% Attendance 

We would like to congratulate the following students who received 100% attendance in the first term, you will be 

receiving certificates in January! 

ALANGH Aadi DAVIES Jenny HUTCHINSON Connie MCDONNELL Callum THILLAIRAJAN Tharun 

ALUNI Anouska DUNNAGE Holly IDRISSI Maria MILLS Harvey TILLETT Isabelle 

BLENNERHASSETT 

Scarlett 

EKINCI Yigit JAMES Liam MORRIS Castor TURNER Lyla 

BUKHARI Hanaa-

Zainab 

FAIRHEAD Harry JASTANIAH Hashim PAIGER Kabir VAGHASIYA Jash 

CAMPOS Sam FORREST Kaya KADAKIA Snehi PAISIOU Christianna VAJA Deven 

CANAVAN Levi GORDON Alex KELLY Sidney PATEL Eashan VULINOVIC-ZLATAN 

Luka 

CHAND Abdullah GREEN Jamie KHUMRA Rajan PUCKETT Daisy WAKEHAM Maxime 

CHHETRI Leo GUDKA Saavan KOLLEN Vincent RATHNAYAKA Yohan WALLACE Daisy 

CHIBANI Ryan GUSTAS Emilis LEE Henrick SIMION Adela WILLIAMS Lewis 

CHOUDHURY Nasir HAMIR Alireza LEWIS Hermione SPARROW-PAINTER 

Eleanor 

 

CLARKE Lex HARRISON Jolie LORD Dineth STRINGFELLOW Lorin  

CRISTESCU Andreea HAYDARI Mosa LOVELOCK Beth SWEET Amy  

DAM James HENDERSON 

Sebastian 

MACAREE Ella TAHIRI Sarah  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Students with the Most Good News Notes (so far…) 

Our top 10 for most Good News Notes for far this year are: 

With a special congratulations to Ellena for being the top in Year 9, can she keep up her lead until July! 

Awards from Student Reports 

You have hopefully have a chance to see your child’s Autumn report, we were very impressed by the effort grades 

awarded particularly in options subjects. We would like to congratulate the whole year group on the start they made 

to their GCSEs. We had some students with particularly high effort scores who will be receiving certificates, we 

would like to highlight: 

HAWKINS Louisa PRABHU Danika SURENDRAN Sahi DURNIAN Gemma 

COWLEY Sawyer STRINGFELLOW Lorin DIMITROVA Alexandra STREETS Fearne 

CLARKE Lex DALY Thomas CRISTESCU Andreea RENDER Elise 

COWLEY Dylan YOUSSEF Reem IDRISSI Maria DE IRENE RALIA Laura 

STODDART Ryan COOK Amelie DAVIES Jenny PATEL Eashan 

LAMOUREUX Isabelle DUNNAGE Holly KADAKIA Snehi DONKOR Ruth 

 HORN Eloise  

 

Congratulation on your fantastic effort. We had five students who were awarded effort grades of 5 in all of their 

subjects. This is a truly staggering achievement, so congratulations to: 

 

Aryan Chanthurutil 

Naina Bhasin 

Connie Hutchinson 

Anouska Aluni 

Mohamed Zitouni 

 

 

KENNEDY Ellena 153 OTHMAN-DOUGLAS Olivia 126 

ALUNI Anouska 139 DAVIS Anna 124 

BUKHARI Hanaa-Zainab 138 MILOVANOVIC Vanja 122 

STREETS Fearne 137 GREEN Jamie 122 

DALY Thomas 133 HAMIR Alireza 120 



 

Form of the Term 

 

I am genuinely very pleased to announce 9KLG as 

the form of the term, this was awarded as they 

were the form with the highest average effort 

score. 9KLG are a genuinely lovely form with so 

many hard-working students. You really deserve 

form of the term. Keep up the great work! 

 

Faculty Awards 

Each subject area also gave awards for students, they linked this to one of the Haydon School Values, the winners of 

these awards will receive certificates in January. The winners are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Subject Name and Value Subject Name and Value 

Art Holly Dunnage  Excellence Latin Jenny Davies - Excellence 

Business Studies Owen Saunders  Excellence Learning Support Anna Davis - Excellence 

Child Care & 

Development 

Ella Macaree -Excellence  Maths Elena Kennedy – Perseverance 

Abbie Jenkins – Perseverance 

Amelie  Cook -  Excellence 

Bujin Ganerdene - Perseverance 

Classic Civilisations Matilda Thomas-Baruya - Excellence Music Sienna Deakin - Perseverance  

Computer Science Mohamed Zitouni - Excellence Music Technology Gemma Durnian - Respect 

D&T Textiles - Kyla Redding - Excellence PE Ruth Donkor - Excellence 

English Rizan Pathan - Excellence REP Vanja Milovanovic - Excellence 

Geography Saavan Gudka - Excellence Science Louisa Hawkins CDG - Excellence 

History Anouska Aluni - Excellence Theatre Studies Lorin Stringfellow - Excellence 

iMedia Alex Gordon - Excellence Construction Joshua Hind - Excellence  

Languages Seyon Sritharan - Italian - Perseverance 

Naina Bhasin – French - Excellence 

  



Students of the Term 

We need to highlight two students in 

particular who have been particularly 

exceptional this term so far. It is worth noting 

that there were 5 or 6 students we could 

have picked for these awards such is the hard 

work and dedication shown by a number of 

our students this term. These two students 

have gone above and beyond so far this term 

with their excellence in lessons, as well as 

accruing large numbers of Good News Notes 

through showing the values of kindness and 

community. 

Our students of the term are: 

Mohamed Zitouni – 9SAP 

Anouska Aluni– 9HNE 

 

 

We would like to thank you all for your support over the past three 

months. 

It has been a challenging term in so many ways, however it has 

been far better having the students in school rather than learning 

remotely. 

I hope you all have a chance to see some of your extended family 

over the coming weeks. Please encourage your child to switch of 

from school as much as possible over the coming few weeks (I feel 

this may be easier for some than others!). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please enjoy a relaxing break with your family over the Christmas break, so we all come back in the New Year ready 
to learn!  

Term Starts: 

Monday 4th of January 

Week B 

8:40am start time – straoght to form through the lower car park ga  te as always! 


